

#### **ENGLISH LEVEL TEST**

#### What is the most suitable course for me?

Starting this year, Jurispol offers you comprehensive and specialized training at two levels: basic and advanced, to pass your English exams.

Let us help you figure out what is the most suitable course for you!

#### START YOUR ENGLISH LEVEL TEST NOW.

Please, answer these questions in 30 minutes. Find the answers at the end.

#### <u>PART 1</u>.

JURISP

- 1. Can I park here?
- A. Sorry, I did that.
- B. It's the same place.
- C. Only for half an hour.

### 2. What colour will you paint the children's bedroom?

SPC

- A. I hope it was right.
- B. We can't decide.
- C. It wasn't very difficult.

#### 3. I can't understand this email.

- A. Would you like some help?
- B. Don't you know?
- C. I suppose you can.

#### <u>PART 2.</u>

6. His eyes were ..... bad that he couldn't read the number plate of the car in front.

J, JURISPOL

A. such

B. too

- C. so
- D. very

- 4. I'd like two tickets for tomorrow night.
- A. How much did you pay?
- B. Afternoon and evening.
- C. I'll just check for you.

#### 5. Shall we go to the gym now?

- A. I'm too tired.
- B. It's very good.
- C. Not at all.

# 7. What we will do depends ..... how much money we have.

A. about B. on

C. of

D. with



www.jurispol.com

8. I don't like to drink ..... coffee at night but sometimes I have ..... in the morning.

JURISPOL

A. any/some

- B any/ any
- C. some/any
- D. some/some

9. I'm sorry - I didn't ..... to disturb you. A. hope

B. think

C. mean

D. suppose

10. The train arrived ..... the station at 6:45 in the afternoon.

A. at

B. to

C. in

D. on

#### 11. ..... I like to go to the cinema on Sundays?

A. often

B. always

C. never

D. hardly ever

12. I was looking forward ..... at the new restaurant, but it was closed.

J, JURISPOL

A. to eat

B. to have eaten

C. to eating

D. eating

13. .... tired Melissa is when she gets home from work, she always makes time to say goodnight to the children.

- A. Whatever
- B. No matter how
- C. However much
- D. Although

## 14. It was only ten days ago ..... she started her new job. J. JURISPOL

A. then

B. since

C. after

D. that

#### 15. The shop didn't have the trousers I wanted, but they've ..... a pair specially for me.

- A. booked
- B. ordered
- C. commanded
- D. asked

#### 16. Have you got time to discuss your work now or are you ..... to leave?

SPOL

- A. thinking
- B. round
- C. planned
- D. about

#### 17. She came to live here ..... a month ago.

A. quite

- B. beyond C. already
- D. almost



18. Once the plane is in the air, you can ..... your seat belts if you wish.

JURISPOL

A. undress

B. unfasten

C. unlock

D. untie

#### 19. I left my last job because I had no ..... to travel.

A. place

- B. position
- C. opportunity
- D. possibility

20. I was disappointed that only ..... people came to the meeting.

A. a little

- B. less
- C. a few
- D. few

#### 21. I'd rather you ..... to her why we can't go.

pol

- A. would explain
- **B.** explained
- C. to explain
- D. will explain

#### 22. Choose the correct sentence.

A. I am not use to work at night but now I have to.

B. I didn't use to work at night but now I have to.

C. I haven't used to work at night but now I have to.

D. I didn't used to work at night but now I have to.

## 23. The event was \_\_\_\_\_ by 270 people, who each paid \$150 to bring a guest. JURISPOL

- A. participated
- B. assisted
- C. attended
- D. presented

#### 24. The artwork in the caves of Chauvet is good enough to \_\_\_\_ modern compositions.

- A. rival
- B. compare
- C. compete
- D. oppose

#### 25. Don't put your cup on the ..... of the table someone will knock it off.



#### PART 3.

## JRISPOL 26. For each question, write the correct answer. Write one word for each gap.

Hi Allan, how are you?

It's been some time since we last spoke. I have some exciting news to tell you. Recently, I decided to return to the village in \_\_\_\_\_ I grew up, deep in the countryside in the South of England. As my home is now in Australia, this meant a long journey \_\_\_\_\_ plane across continents. I was exhausted when I arrived at the airport, but \_\_\_\_\_ having a long rest, I hired a car and set off.

My first shock came \_\_\_\_\_ I had to keep joining the busy motorways which now cross England in all directions. As I raced along with the rest of the traffic, I got the feeling that I was in for some more surprises.

I was right. When I finally arrived at the village, I stood in the village square. Everything was very different. There was \_\_\_\_\_ village shop; instead, I could see a large, bright supermarket. And the open fields I \_\_\_\_\_\_ to walk through to get to school, once filled with beautiful wildflowers, were now full of JURISP box-like modern houses.

So that's all for now. Let me know what you've been doing all this time.

Miss you,

Maria

#### 27. For each question, write the correct answer. Write one word for each gap.

Dear Henry,

Thanks for writing. It was so nice to hear \_\_\_\_\_ you again. So you would like to know what is a special time where I live.

\_\_\_\_ important day is the first day of spring when we welcome the new In my hometown, I think the \_ season. First, we have breakfast. We have special bread with cinnamon, honey, cakes and fruit as \_\_\_ as sweet milk. There are coins in the bread and the people who get \_\_\_\_\_ receive a gift.

After breakfast, we visit relatives and play games. Some people go around houses, playing music, and people give them money. In the evening, \_\_\_\_\_ are fires in the town square to say goodbye to winter. QJURISPOL QJURISPOL Some people wear costumes and dance. \_\_\_\_\_ you celebrate a special day in your country?

Your friend,

Lucia

4



#### 28. For each question, choose the correct answer.

JRISPOL According to research, 20 million people in my country are not \_\_\_\_\_ (earning / gaining / receiving / getting) enough sleep nowadays. Experts believe that this may be one of the leading causes of health problems.

So all of us should try to work out how much sleep we need, says Professor Chris Idzikowski. To do so, we must \_\_\_\_\_ (take / set / make / fix) our alarm clock for when we need to get up, then count back six to eight hours, \_\_\_\_\_ (counting / relying / insisting / depending) on how much sleep we feel we need. Then, we should try to go to bed and get up at the same time every day, even at weekends. If we still feel tired during the day, we should try going to bed 15 minutes earlier for a week until we wake up refreshed. So if we \_\_\_\_\_ (altogether / exactly / normally / fully) go to bed at 11 pm, we should go at 10.45 pm. If we are still tired, then we should go at 10.30 the following week, and so on, until we find the perfect \_\_\_\_\_ (hour / moment / time / second) for us.

Finally, we must remember that a weekend afternoon nap can help \_\_\_\_\_ (do / make / keep / put) up for JRISPO any missed hours in the week.

#### 29. For each question, choose the correct answer.

Dracula is a Gothic horror novel written by Bram Stoker and published in 1897. The story revolves around Count Dracula, a vampire who moves from Transylvania to England in order to spread the curse of the undead. In the novel, a young solicitor named Jonathan Harker travels to Transylvania to assist with a real estate transaction. However, he soon realizes that Count Dracula is not just an ordinary landowner, but a vampire who wants to spread his curse to England.

Back in England, Harker's fiancé, Mina, and her best friend, Lucy, are visited by strange occurrences. Lucy is attacked by a mysterious figure, and eventually transforms into a vampire. Van Helsing, a doctor and vampire hunter, is called in to help. Along with Harker and other friends, they set out on a dangerous journey to Transylvania to destroy Count Dracula and save Lucy. The group eventually succeeds in their quest, killing Count Dracula and putting an end to his reign of terror.

#### What is the purpose of the text?

A. To entertain and scare the readers B. To provide information about the life and culture in Transylvania C. To educate readers about the dangers of vampirism D. To promote the idea of vampire hunting

#### What was Jonathan Harker's job?

- A. A real estate agent
- B. A solicitor
- C. A doctor
- D. A vampire hunter

#### Who is Van Helsing in the story?

- A. A real estate agent
- B. A solicitor
- C. A surgeon
- (J) JURISPOL D. A vampire hunter

#### Who is attacked by a mysterious figure in the story?

- A. Jonathan Harker
- B. Mina
- C. Lucy
- D. Van Helsing

#### How does Lucy die in the story?

- A. She is attacked by a mysterious figure
- B. She is transformed into a vampire
- C. She is killed by Count Dracula
- D. She dies of a natural cause

#### Who is the main villain in the story?

- A. Jonathan Harker B. Mina C. Lucy
- D. Count Dracula



#### 30. In this exercise, you have to match five people to eight texts.

#### A Aerobatics

Just as its name suggests, aerobatics is acrobatics in the sky. Use your creative talents to design movements in the sky, and fly your plane in an aerial competition. You need to be a qualified pilot, and be free to train at weekends.

#### **B Wingsuit Flying**

This is the sport of flying through the air, but you wear a special wingsuit. This suit has a special piece of material between the arms and legs which creates a surface. This helps you fly like a bird when you jump off a mountain.

#### C Parkour

Parkour is the sport of running, jumping, swinging and climbing in cities. The idea is to get from one place to another by completely getting past things which block you, without using special equipment. You will need to be fit and very flexible to be able to do this sport.

#### **D** Wood Chopping

This activity is often seen at farming shows and you have to be the first to cut or saw through a big piece of wood. It is a traditional sport which needs you to be very strong and fit. JRISPOL

#### E Bobsleigh

Bobsleighing is a winter sport in which teams of two or four race in a sleigh along a narrow, bending, ice track. The tracks are at least 120 metres long, and have a minimum of 15 bends. Sleighs can reach up to 120 km per hour, so you will need to be fast, strong and flexible to do this sport.

SPOL

#### F Paintball

Paintball is a sport where teams compete against each other, and people have to catch their opponents by shooting little balls full of paint at them. These break when they hit something, and the game can be played inside or outside.

#### **G Hot Air Ballooning**

This is an activity where you are taken up into the sky by a hot air balloon. You can make the balloon go up or down, but it follows the direction and speed of the wind. You will see the land in the same way that birds see it, and you will get the same sense of freedom they have, as you float along on the wind.

#### **H** Cave Diving

Cave diving is underwater diving in caves filled with water. It is a very difficult sport, which uses scuba diving equipment, and you need to do a lot of training before you can go out into the caves for real.

1. Emily is looking for a sport to try with her sister. They both love any sport to do with snow or ice. They go skiing and snowboarding quite often, when they are not cutting wood for their cottage, but would love to try something new, and not too easy. ANSWER: \_\_\_\_

2. Henry is an experienced swimmer who wants to get better. He likes difficult sports such as parkour or skydiving, but is really looking for a water sport to gain more experience. He went hot air ballooning the year before, and wants a change. ANSWER: \_\_\_

3. Killian and his friends are looking for a sport to do in the evenings. They don't want to buy any special equipment, and would like a sport that they can do at a time when they are free, without having to travel away from the city. As they are all very fit, they'd like something that isn't too easy. They don't really like water sports. ANSWER: \_

4. Helena passed her test to fly small planes during the summer. She would now like to use it to try an extreme aerial sport. She is free on Saturdays and Sundays. Her sister is very keen on wingsuit flying.

5. The Townsend family want a sport to play at the weekend, as they are celebrating Dad's birthday. They have invited the rest of the family, so they want something that is fun, and can be played in teams. ANSWER: \_\_\_\_\_ It needs to be an indoor sport, as it is too cold to play outside. J, JURISPOL



#### ANSWER KEYS:

			-5	,or 4	vww.jurispol
	ANSWER K	<u>(EYS</u> :	IRIS		
	1 C	6 C	11 A	16 D	21 B
	2 B	7 B	12 C	17 D	22 B
	3 A	8 A	13 B	18 B	23 C
	4 C	9 C	14 D	19 C	24 A
	5 A	10 A	15 B	20 C	25 B
	26 which, by, after, when, no, used.				
(LJURISPOL	27 from, most, well, them, there, Do.				
I IURIS	g, normally, time, make.				
O	29. 1 A, 2 B	, 3 D, 4 C, 5 B,	6 D		
U	30. 1 E, 2 H	, 3 C, 4 A, 5 F.			

#### **RESULTS**:

J JURISPOL This test should be used simply to help you determine which level of English you should register for. A higher grade would suggest a higher level of English and a lower grade could indicate that you need more basic practice in English. Use your results in combination with other factors such as personal experience (have you studied, lived or worked in an English-speaking environment?, how long has it been since you studied/used English?), your level of confidence in your abilities or your desire to challenge yourself, the opinions of others such as teachers or friends about your Englishlanguage abilities, and your results in other tests or exams. Remember that after making a decision you can always change your mind after you have started the course.

Notwithstanding the foregoing, generally speaking and without taking into account other criteria such as those indicated, if you have not successfully completed at least half of the exercises in the allotted time or have found it difficult to complete the test, we recommend that join the Basic course. If you have successfully answered at least 75 percent of the questions in the allotted time or you have found the level test easy, that could indicate that you are ready for the Advanced course.

Note that the aim of this LEVEL TEST is exclusively to help you choose the course that best suits your training needs. This test will quide you on the best option for you, but it is not binding. Therefore, if you want to change to a different level once you have started the course, you can do so. There is no wrong JURISP decision. Our only goal is to make sure you have the best training possible 🤢

## URISPOL JOIN OUR COURSE AND START YOUR TRAINING NOW.